
Report of the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee to the Council meeting of 22 April 2004 

10. OXFORD TERRACE/MADRAS STREET:  CHANGES TO PARKING MANAGEMENT 
 
 The Committee considered a report seeking approval for changes to parking restrictions in the area of 

the Firefighters Reserve in Madras Street. 
 
 The report noted that construction of the second stage of the Firefighters Reserve was about to 

commence and as a consequence new parking restrictions would need to be implemented as the 
layout of car parking in the area would change. 

 
 It is proposed to provide for two-hour time restrictions in the remaining parking spaces in Oxford 

Terrace adjacent to the reserve and as there is a net loss in parking spaces with the Reserve area to 
convert the ‘all-day’ parks (5 spaces) on the east side of Madras Street between Chester Street East 
and Oxford Terrace to a two-hour time limit.  The report noted that the change in parking management 
was supported by the adjacent Baptist Church. 

 
 On the west side of Madras Street, there is an existing no stopping restriction in the block between 

Chester Street East and Kilmore Street, however, with the proposed kerb extension south of the Avon 
River, parking could be reinstated between the proposed kerb extension and Chester Street East (six 
spaces).  It is restricted to a two-hour time limit to match the parking limit on the other side of Madras 
Street. 

 
 The parking restrictions for the east side of Madras Street and for Oxford Terrace have been 

considered and approved by the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board. 
 
 The Committee resolved: 
 
 1. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum time limit of 120 minutes on the west 

side of Madras Street commencing at a point 7m north of its intersection with Chester Street 
East and extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 34m. 

 
 2. That the existing parking restrictions in the abovementioned area be revoked. 


